
 

 

21st May 2021  
  

Year 11 Update 

  
  

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
The week beginning 24th May marks the final week in school for our year 11 cohort.  As our subject areas 
reach the point where the evidence needed to assign grades has been collected, year 11 students will 
have a reduced timetable next week: 
 
Monday 24th May – Thursday 27th May: students will be in school from 10:00am until 3:00pm, rather 
than until 3:45pm. They will attend lessons from 10:00am until 2:45pm as usual.  At 2:45pm they will go 
to Lesson 6 for fifteen minutes only, to allow for the signing of subject evidence declarations, and to 
ensure that we stay COVID compliant with the staggered dismissal of students at the end of the school 
day. 
 
Friday 28th May: students should arrive at school as usual at 10:00am and go to their lesson.  During this 
time they will complete a final declaration about the evidence being used for their Teacher Assessed 
Grades.  They will also receive information about transition to post 16 providers, and about the results 
and appeals process in August. It is important that all students attend this session. 
 
The majority of students will then have completed all of their work and will be allowed to leave school 
at 11:00am.  Students taking Art, 3D Design and Textiles, who have not completed their assessments, will 
remain in school until 1:15pm. Students will have been informed if this applies to them. 
  
If you have not already done so, please take some to read the following guides: 
 
JCQ Guidance for students, parents and guardians Summer 2021 
 
Ofqual Student guide to awarding summer 2021 
 
You can also visit our website for updates about the results and appeals services, and I will write to you 
with details about these before the end of term. 
  
Thank you for your continued support. I would like to take this opportunity to thank our year 11 students 
for all of their hard work during their time at Limehurst and to wish them all the best for the future. 
  
Yours sincerely,  
  
Vickie Beeby  
Deputy Headteacher  
 

https://www.jcq.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/JCQ-Guidance-for-Students-and-Parents-on-Summer-2021.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/986351/21-6780_Student_guide_to_awarding_in_summer_2021_-_accessible.pdf
https://www.limehurst.org.uk/examinations

